
 

         
July 25, 2014 
 
Honorable Kathleen H. Burgess, Secretary 
State of New York 
Public Service Commission 
Office of the Secretary, 19th Floor 
Three Empire State Plaza 
Albany, New York 12223-1350 
 
RE: Case No. 14-E-0180-Niagara Mohawk Power Corporation d/b/a National Grid Commodity Filing 
 
Dear Secretary Burgess: 
 
 The attached leaves, listed on Attachment A, issued by Niagara Mohawk Power Corporation d/b/a National 
Grid (“Company”) are being transmitted for filing in accordance with the requirements of the New York State 
Public Service Commission (“Commission”).  
 
    Third Revised Leaf No. 229.2 
    Third Revised Leaf No. 229.3 
 
    To PSC No. 220 Electricity 
 
    Effective: September 29, 2014 
 
 On May 14, 2014, the Company proposed changes to the Company’s existing commodity rate mechanisms 
included in Rule 46 (Electricity Supply Charges) of the Company’s tariff, PSC No. 220 – Electricity.   
 
 At that time, the Company proposed two main tariff revisions, which it believed were necessary to improve 
commodity pricing volatility management and the Company’s reconciliation of actual commodity revenue and 
expenses for mass market customers.  The above leaves contain minor revisions to the filing of May 14, 2014 to 
further clarify these proposed revisions.  Rule No. 46.3.4 Supply Reconciliation Balance has been added to further 
clarify how the charges or credits associated with commodity reconciliations for Mass Market customers will be 
performed. A redlined version of these changes are provided in Attachment 1 of this filing. 
 
 Consistent with the filing of May 14, 2014, the Company requests that the requirements of Public Service 
Law §66(12)(b) and 16 NYCRR 720.8.1 regarding newspaper publication of these further revisions be waived for 
this filing because the Company believes the revisions will not affect the commodity rates charged to customers.     
 
 This filing is being made in accordance with Appendix 7-H (electronic filing system) to the Commission’s 
Codes Rules and Regulations (16 NYCRR, Appendix 7-H). 
 
 Any questions on this filing may be directed to Ms. Pamela Dise, Director New York Pricing at (315) 428-
5172. 
 

      Sincerely, 

 
      /s/Pamela B. Dise 
 
      Pamela B. Dise, Director 
      New York Pricing 
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